Warblington School Southleigh Road Havant Hampshire PO9 2RR T 023 9247 5480

admin@warblingtonschool.co.uk

www.warblingtonschool.co.uk

Headteacher: Mr Michael Hartnell



June 2022

Dear Parent/Carer

Year 10 Pre-Public Exams (PPE) Summer 2022

As we approach the start of the first series of PPE examinations for Year 10, we just wanted to provide you with a reminder of our expectations during this time. This letter outlines some valuable information about our procedures and rules during the exam period and we appreciate your support in ensuring your child follows these regulations.

The PPE exam timetable has been sent home via ClassCharts and a copy is on the school website (https://warblingtonschool.co.uk/year-10-ppe-timetable/) outlining that the exam period will run from Monday 27th June – Friday 15th July 2022. These exams are internal exams and intended to mirror the final GCSE exams that will take place at the end of Year 11. Results from these examinations will enable us to track the progress of all students. Students will be expected to abide by the Examination Board Rules. These can be found on the School Website using the same link above. Poor behaviour will not be tolerated and will result in a student being removed from the exam hall.

All students must attend in full school uniform and provide their own equipment. This equipment must be brought in a transparent case or polythene bag. Any water brought into the exam must also be in a clear bottle.

Students are not permitted to bring notes, mobile phones, wrist watches or any other devices into the exam hall. These are forbidden and must be left in students' bags during the exam.

Finally, we would like to take this opportunity to thank you for all your support over this period of your child's education.

Should you have any queries or concerns, please contact Mrs Raistrick, Exams Officer, Miss Uguen, Head of Year 10 or myself via Reception.

Yours faithfully

LiRichourds.

E Richards (Mrs)
Assistant Headteacher













